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Biostatistic's Report

The study was evaluated by the Department of
Gastroenterology biostatistics’ team and discussed on a

weekly scientific multidisciplinary meeting.

Due to the rarity of the disease and the small number of
patients included in this pilot study a study design with a

minimum of patients was not considered necessary.

Yours sincerely,

Prof. Luiz A. C. D"Albuquerque
Head of the Department of Gastroenterology

- University of Sao Paulo Medical School
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